
Knaresborough St John’s Newsletter                
Tel : 01423  863265 

Headteacher : Mr A Hope 

Email : admin@ksjprimaryschool.org 

Website : www.ksjprimaryschool.org 

“I came to give life—life in all it’s fullness       John 10:10 

Autumn Term Dates 2023 
04 to 06/12 Whole school visits to 
Knaresborough library. See text messag-
es for times. Walkers needed. 
04/12 Cut off for PTA Christmas Card 
order. 
05/12 Whole school visit to St Johns 
Parish for Christmas tree festival. Walk-
ers needed. 
07/12 Christmas lunch day & Christmas 
jumper day for Save the Children £1 
donation 
08/12 Shoebox appeal cut off 
12/12 0930-1030am EYFS Nativity rehears-
al. 
13/12 0930-1045am EYFS Nativity. All 
welcome! 
15/12 1800-1900pm PTA Stories with 
Santa 
18/12 0900-1000am KS1 Nativity rehearsal 
19/12 0900-1000am KS1 Nativity. All 
welcome! 
22/12 School closes normal time for 
Christmas break 
 

 
 
 
 
Spring Term Dates 2024 

08/01 Teacher training day. School closed 
to pupils 
09/01 School reopens to all children 
EFYS & KS1 0850am 
KS2 0840am 

30th November 2023 

Cake Bake Sale 
Friday 17th November  

Class 9 & 10 had a cake bake sale week before last 
and raised an amazing £148.00. That is £74.00 for 
each class to go towards something lovely 
for their class. Thank you to all who 
kindly donated/baked to make this a 
huge success. Look out for the next cake 
bake in diary dates! 
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Rotary Shoebox Scheme: Registered Charity 
1091507 
The scheme arranges for boxes of gifts for disadvantaged 
children in Eastern Europe to be delivered all year round. 

St Johns have several empty boxes to be filled!  
Please see the flyer on the next page for a list of 
suggested suitable items. 
Should you wish to help by donating money, each box costs £3 for transport so 
any loose pound coins would also be gratefully received.  
The completed shoeboxes are due to be collected on Friday 8th December so 
please bring all donations by Thursday 7th at the latest. 
Thank you for your kind support! 

SEND HUB DROP IN AT ST JOHN’S 

19th January 8.45am – 9.30am           1st March 8.45am – 9.30am 
19th April 8.45am – 9.30am                14th June 8.45am – 9.30am 

All parents / carers welcome to join us in the hall for an informal catch-up & the opportunity to 
ask any questions.  
We look forward to seeing you there! 

PTA Stories with Santa: Friday, 15th December 
Wear your pyjamas & enjoy a cookie & warm milk while you settle down to a story with Santa. 

1800-1900pm in the main school hall. £4 per child **Limited ticket event—Booking Essential** 
(Parents must stay with their child at this event) 

It was wonderful to share the news of 
our SIAMS inspection earlier this 
week.  Thank you to those that have 
shared your kind words about the 
outcome.  This means such a lot to 
the staff as we work so hard for the 
children all year round.  We are so 
proud the inspector saw all the high 
quality work that goes on in school.  
As stated in the letter, if you have 
any questions or comments, then 
please be in touch. 
 
We are just about to launch into the 
festive season which brings with it 
many events for the children to en-
joy.  Please keep an eye on the diary 
dates on the newsletter and our web-
site so that you are aware of when 
each event is taking place.  One par-
ticular date to be aware of is Friday 
1st December as this is when we 
need to have the numbers for the 
school’s Christmas Lunch!  If you do 
not want your child to have a Christ-
mas Lunch, please let the school 
office know before this date. 
 
As part of our work in the local and 
international community, we have 
teamed up with The Rotary Club to 
fill shoe boxes of gifts for children 
that are disadvantaged in Eastern 
Europe.  If you feel you can support 
this project, then please speak to Mrs 
Robinson or Mrs Nelson in the 
school office and they will provide 
you with the shoe box and the in-
structions on what can be included.  
Each and every box filled will have a 
huge impact on a child that otherwise 
wouldn't have anything to open at 
Christmas. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at 
the upcoming events and if you have 
any comments or feedback, please 
speak to your child’s class teacher or 
the school office, who can direct 
your question to the most appropriate 
person. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Mr Hope 

PTA Wreath Making last Tuesday 
Another successful event organised 
by our wonderful PTA Team. A few 
teachers went along and had a lovely 
evening.  
It was lovely to see the teachers 
joining in last night. Here is photo of 
their fabulous creations!  

Raring2Go! 
The new Raring2Go magazine is now 
out!  
Click the link to see the whats going 
on & things to do for families in the 
local area for December, January & 
February.  
 
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/har
rogateandyork/winter2023/ 

Important date for the Diary! Thursday 7th December 

Christmas Lunch 
Please contact a.nelson@ksjprimaryschool.org to opt out by midday Friday 1st De-
cember otherwise your child will be counted as having a school dinner that day. 

(This is to allow the Kitchen Team to have numbers in advance for purchasing the 
right amount of ingredients & more importantly, puddings!) 
Please also email with any dietary requirements your child has. 

Full menu attached to the newsletter. 
 
KS2 children (non FSM) will be charged £2.50 to ParentPay on the day. Payment via 

ParentPay please. 
 

Christmas Jumper Day  
Wear a Christmas Jumper with your school uniform for a £1 donation to 
Save the Children charity. 

Parking Moan 
A local resident has made a complaint 
& a plea for parents/carers to please 
be more considerate when parking. 

Please do not block driveways or 
park on pavements/corners as this is 

dangerous to pedestrians & 
children. Thank you for your co-

operation with this matter. 
Children in Need 

Thank you to everyone for their 
donations to Children in Need. The 
school raised a whopping £239.45 

Money raised by the PTA so far this year... 
Bingo £428.16 
Treat Friday/ uniform sale £203.71 
Disco £993.03 
Wreath workshop £579.99 
Class 5/6 bake sale £141 
Class 9/10 bake sale £148.68 






















